 Faculty Senate Meeting
May 19, 2017
· Quorum called at 15:15
· Present
· Gayane Barseghyan
· David Davidian
· Louisa Harutyunyan
· Tsovinar Harutyunyan
· Aram Keryan 
· Irshat Madyarov
· Agassi Manoukian
· Jenny Paturyan
· Elham Shayegh
· Arto Vaun
· Absent
· Mane Beglaryan
· Gagik Gabrielyan
· Hayk Mamajanyan (excused)
· Natella Mirzoyan (excused)
· Karen Sarkavagyan
· Vahram Ter-Matevosyan (excused)
· Arthur Khalatyan
· Guests
· Christian Adanalian
· Provost Rhodes
· Approval of the agenda
· Unanimous approval
· Approval of the minutes from April 2017
· Unanimous approval
· Short discussion on the Academic Program Review Procedure; unanimous approval of the suggested changes.
· Committee Charges for New and Existing FS Committees:
· New Committees: Budget and Planning Committee, Operations and Facilities, and Faculty Affairs
· On changing the charge and name of the Student Learning Committee. New name: Student Affairs Committee. 
· Changes were suggested and will be implemented to the documents.
· Unanimous vote in favor of the three committee charges.  The revision of the SLC charge renamed to Student Affairs Committee received 8 votes in favor out of 9 voting members, with one abstention. 
· Discussion on how to get all faculty engaged and involved in FS work:
· Sending an email with the description of all committees 
· Emphasizing the benefits of serving in committees for part time faculty
· Proposing the schedule for the first meeting of every committee 
· There was a short follow up discussion on the eligibility criteria for international faculty. After a meeting, the working group had consulted with the AUA legal counsel, who replied that "the AUAF has discretion when structuring its benefits plans and is able to make distinctions among employee populations regarding access to and the level of benefits offered. And as result, benefits eligibility criteria for international full-time faculty can never be viewed as discriminatory against any subgroup of employees. In​ defining the above-mentioned criteria​,​ the rights of other employees are not violated​." FS made no decision regarding the change of the current eligibility criteria for the coming academic year. 
· Follow up steps on Faculty Evaluations
· There was lack of agreement from FS and General Assembly to implement the faculty evaluations now at the end of 2016-17 academic year. Also, the timeline will work better if faculty submit their evaluation forms with accompanying files around October - November in time for the administration to make decisions for the coming budget due in Feb. 
· Action item: Ask the working group if they could continue moving to the second stage of the project during the summer or early fall, i.e. benchmark the practices with other universities and draft a rubric to go with the evaluation form. This draft could be shared for feedback in early fall, in time for faculty to submit their evaluation forms and files around October - November. 
Minutes taken by Elham Shayegh.  
